THE PARKVEW

The Park Presbyterian Church Newsletter

October 2024

News From PPC

Letter from the Interim:

Jeremiah 29:11, "For I know the plans I have for you," declares the Lord, "plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future."

Dear All:

I have deeply enjoyed our time together. Park Presbyterian Church has some amazing and blessed souls; it has been inspiring to see you grow through the past three years together—to watch as you have each grown into using your God given gifts and talents to seek out God's will and purpose for this church in this time and place—to flourish despite the odds—and most importantly—to have the courage and the vulnerability to face the past in order to grow into the future—being honest and intentional. It hasn't always been easy. When I arrived, you were pulling out of Covid and wrestling with the sudden loss of a pastor. Now, there is excitement and anticipation as you wait to see who God already has planned for the life of this church—for your next pastor. I can't wait to hear about all the amazing things you are doing as you continue to stretch into your God-given future. You really do have wonderful possibilities to explore; with the help of the Spirit, nothing is impossible!

Our time together is fast approaching its end. As you may or may not know, my yearly (12-month) covenant is up on November 21, 2024. This November will mark three years. The Pastor Nominating Committee has been working hard; the Mission Discernment Form was approved by the Committee on Ministry in early August. Presently, you are of two churches in our Presbytery looking for a full-time installed Pastor, and one of a handful in New York State. I don't think it will be long before the person that God has designed will become apparent to the PNC. As a result, I let the Personnel Team know that I would not be renewing my covenant past the November 21st date. I could give you all sorts of reasons—but I am simply going to say that I needed a closure date so that I could work backwards—to make sure that all the final things I need to do as an interim get done in a timely fashion. This is just the way that I work best.

I am very thankful to Park Presbyterian Church and to God for placing me here—allowing me to walk with you during this period—this "season" of your life as a church. As you know, I was fresh out of seminary when I arrived, with no real experience as a pastor, let alone as an interim pastor—yet with the skills I felt sure that I had from my years of teaching and from my work with my home church of Lodi—plus my personality—I felt that I could do the job—



Inside this issue.....

News from the Interim	1
Saint's Day	3
Worship & Music	4
Mission/Special Offering	4
Lectionary/ Birthdays	5
50+ Members	6
Fall Opportunities/ Keys	7
Obituary	8
Community Connections	9
Prayer List	10
Calendar	11

Pastor's Hours: M/F: 9:30 AM - 4 PM T/W: 10-4:30 PM Samantha's Hours: M/T/W/F: 9AM-2PM

and that God was calling me to walk this journey with you. I have never regretted my decision to say "yes" when asked by the session. Thank you for this opportunity—and for the chance to get to know all of you.

In Gratitude with Grace and Peace, Rev. Susan Frost



Priscilla Gifford: Priscilla was a very active member of Park Church and of the community. She served on the Christian Education Committee and then became an elder and chair of Christian Ed. She wrote:

"I am 95 and was a member for 38 years before moving to Colorado in 2002. No education or youth personnel were mentioned; I feel they were a vital part of the church and should be acknowledged. From 1964 on, I remember Peggy Hall, Marlis Stoner, Douglas MacGilvary, and Rev. Stuart Buisch; I may have forgotten some. Just wanted to bring this oversight to your attention."

Priscilla is right—so far, I have mainly concentrated on the building, the pastors, and any details I could pick up from Robert Hoeltzel's book that went to 1980. I am also going to need some help moving forward—and there is a LOT of history. If you remember something, please email the information to park-church110@gmail.com or call 315-331-2255.

Sunday School superintendents during the Sanderson pastorate included Warner Landfeld, Harold Taylor, Dr. Lawrence Beal, George Weinman, and Elizabeth Lindfield. The first Daily Vacation Bible School was conducted in 1927.

For the first eight years of his pastorate, Rev. Hobkirk directed the young people's activities himself. With the increase in Church membership, he felt the need for help. In September of 1954, students from Colgate Rochester Divinity School assumed responsibility for the youth work on a part-time basis under the title of Student Assistant. Richard Neil from 1954-56; Ralph Casperson from 1956-57; Carrol Turner from 1957-58; Jack Moyer from 1959-60; Richard Parker from 1962-63.

Sunday School enrollment reached 538 with an average attendance of 230 in 1957 and 58. They hired Jean Hill in 1952 on a part-time basis. The following year, it became the Church School Coordinator position under Ann Terry. Betty Falstick was Director of Christian Education for 1961-62. June Cassidy was hired on a full-time basis in 1965. Peggy Hall was hired for a year when she resigned. In September of 1969, Marlis Stoner was hired. She was Assistant Pastor from 1969-1971 under Walter Hobkirk. Betty Pearce was hired on a part-time basis in 1971. She was followed by Peggy Knight in 1976. Linda Werts took the position in June of 1978. At a special Congregational Meeting on April 28, 1980, Park Church entered into a contractual relationship with the Fairville Church to engage their Pastor as Park's Director of Youth. Mildred Robinson began her work at Park Church in 1980 and remained until 1987. Douglas McGillivray was assistant pastor at Park from 1984-1988. Rebecca Migliore was assistant pastor from 1989-1992. Stuart Buisch from 1993-2000. John Watkins served as Parish Associate from 1995-2005.

Nelson Droscher served as organist and choir director in the late 1920's. In 1930, Gilmer Chase began as organist. Clarence Southern was hired to organize and direct the musical activity of the Church. There was a Junior Choir of 51 members, a Junior High Choir of 23 members, a High School Choir of 36 members, and an Adult Choir of 30 members. Mr. Southern was succeeded by Miss Alice Hulbert, David Embler, and Miss

Gene Clazy, In 1936, Bertha VanInwagen became organist and choir director with Mrs. Henry Vary succeeding her. In 1947, George Palmer directed the choir and Camilla Pratt was the organist. In 1948, Stanley Ameele was hired to direct the choir, and his wife Flora was hired as the organist. They both resigned in 1952. Mrs. Vary returned as organist; she resigned in 1971 when Ellen Bristol was hired as organist, serving until 1977. David Billings followed from 1977-78. Ruth Leno was organist from the Summer of 1978 until she was replaced by Barbara Gabriel in 1979.

Directors of the Junior Choir included Ruth Maricle, Rachael Stoddard, Ruth Bush, Eleanor Stewart, Betty Evans Carolyn Elwood and Emma Tobias in the 60's

The gift of a set of Schulmerich Handbells in 1968 prompted the formation of a Handbell Choir. Directors through 1980 included: Patricia Montgomery, Ellen Bristol. Marion Smith, and Kay (Lunay) Oosterling. The old Missionary Society was reorganized in 1928. This became the largest women's organization in the Church. Women's activities were again reorganized in 1953, with the Missionary Society, Reed Class and Sanderson Service Group absorbed into a Women's Association. Mrs. Walter Hobkirk was the organizing president of the Associate. The Aldine Class and the Foster Class retained their identity. The Aldine Class disbanded about 1974.

Organized Men's work was revived in the 1950's. The National Council of United Presbyterian Men functioned for about ten years with monthly meetings.



All Saint's Day:

Saints' days began as a way to mark the anniversaries of the deaths of martyrs—their birthdays as saints through the completion of their baptism. By the middle of the church's first millennium, there were so many martyrs that it was hard to give them all their due. All Saints' Day was established as an opportunity to honor all the saints, remembered and forgotten, known and unknown. It has been celebrated on or around November 1 since the ninth century. In the Reformed tradition, the emphasis of this festival is on the ongoing sanctification of the whole people of God. While we may give thanks for the lives of particular luminaries of ages past, we also give glory to God for the ordinary, holy lives of believers in this and every age. This is an appropriate time to give thanks for members of the community of faith who have died in the past year, and to pray that we may be counted among the company of the faithful in God's eternal realm.

"Saints" we will remember on Sunday, October 27, 2024, during the worship service:

Bethany Comella, Kay Groover, John Hooper, Shirley Withey, Douglas Sloane, Barb Chappell, Amy Stell, Bob Lootens, Scott Burke, Jim Bush, Myrtle Gates, Mike Valerio, Amy Quigly, Chris Sauter-Milligan, David Belsey, Peter Matias' birth mother, Kyrie Berry, Thelma Vermeulen, Robert "Red" Thomson, James DeMay, Edwin Rodriguez, James DeMay, and Robert Johnson, Sr.

If you have others you would like remembered, please call the office at 315-331-2255 or give their names to the Interim Pastor BEFORE Sunday, October 20, 2024.



WORSHIP AND MUSIC TEAM:

Communion: Session voted continuing with Communion by Intinction for the months of October, and November. Those who prefer may continue to use the pre-filled juice/wavers. These may be used as the rest of the congregation comes forward to receive Communion by Intinction after I have given "The Great Thanksgiving." Say to yourself, "The Body of Christ given for me." and eat the wafer. Say to yourself, "The blood of Christ shed for me," and drink the juice. When everyone is ready, say the prayer after communion with the rest of the Body of Christ. Amen.

CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP:

2024 DISH TO PASS DATES:

Sunday, October 20, 2024 (50+ Membership Recognition)

Sunday, December 8, 2024

Next Meeting: Weds. October 9, 2024, at 3:00 PM in the lounge.

MISSION TEAM

Mission Team meeting Tuesday, October 8, 2024, at 4:00 PM. In October Mission Team is going to start a collection for Survivor Advocacy. They are looking for shampoo, conditioner, deodorant, toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap/bodywash.



Peace and Global Witness Offering: October 6, 2024

The Peace and Global Witness Offering is collected on **Worldwide Communion Sunday, October 6, 2024.** Through participation in the Peace and Global Witness Offering, our church is extending Christ's peace throughout our community and our world. 25% of the offering stays with local congregations, and 25% with mid councils to unit congregation to support peacemaking in their regions. 50% of this offering supports the work for peace and reconciliation being done by Presbyterians across the globe.

Prayer: God of Peace, we commit our offering this day to you and to the way of peace you showed us in the person of Jesus. Thank you for the opportunity to give back a portion of what you have given to us. Help us continue to sow seeds of peace every day as we work to bring about your reign of love in this world. In Jesus' name. Amen.



October Lectionary:

October 6, 2024-Psalm 8; Hebrews 1: 1-4; 2: 5-12 October 13, 2024-Psalm 126; Mark 10:46-52 October 20, 2024-Deuteronomy 6: 1-9; Mark 12: 28-34 October 27, 2024-Isaiah 25: 6-9; Rev. 21: 1-6a; John 11: 32-44

Stu's Corner:

October 6, 2024-God's Dream by Archbishop Desmond Tutu
October 13, 2024-Children Who Dance in the Rain by Susan Justice
October 20, 2024-When God Makes Scribbles Beautiful by Kate Rietema
October 27, 2024-Falling for the Saints by Joelle Spraque

Flowers:

October 6, 2024-IMO Mr. and Mrs. William Giesy by the Giesy Memorial October 13, 2024-IMO Franklin Werts by the Werts Memorial October 20, 2024-IMO Doris Collier by Christine and Henry Stephens October 27, 2024-IMO Matthew Lotz by Cheryl and Ed Lotz and family

Liturgists:

October 6, 2024-Natalie Lemmon October 13, 2024-October 20, 2024-October 27, 2024-



Greeters:

October 6, 2024-Karen Vanderbrook October 13, 2024-Marilyn Wilson October 20, 2024-Karen Vanderbrook October 27, 2024-Marilyn Wilson

Deacon's Coffee Hour Schedule:

October Host: Ginny Bodine

November Hosts: Gil and Holly Burgess

December Host: Eileen Taylor



October Birthdays: October 4-Betty Faro

October 6-Tom Oosterling October 15-Debbie McCrossen



Fifty Plus Members:

We will again be honoring 50 Year and above members of Park Presbyterian Church on Sunday, October 20, 2024, during the Worship Service. There will be a Dish to Pass afterward in the lounge.

Eileen Burm-4/2/1950-74 years Mary Lewis-6/22/1952-72 years Wayne Smith-6/16/1957-67 years Roger Brennessel-4/3/1958-66 years Eleanor Brenneseel-4/3/1958-66 years Barbara Brunner-4/3/1958-66 years Bob Tack-3/6/1960-64 years Sally Praino-4/14/1960-64 years Diana Lagenor-3/30/1961-63 years Marilyn Wilson-3/30/1961-63 years James Kline-12/2/1962-62 years Ken Rowe-12/2/1962-62 years Roxanna Rowe-12/2/1962-62 years Gil Burgess-4/11/1963-61 years Ginny Bodine-10/6/1963-61 years Joan Boerman-12/1/1963-61 years James Fagner-6/21/1964-60 years David Scott-6/21/1964-60 years Sue Rowe-4/15/1965-59 years Betty Faro-6/6/1965-59 years Kris Bald-3/23/1967-57 years Dale Groover-6/7/1969-55 years Susie Chaffee-6/8/1969-55 years Rod Faro-6/7/1970-54 years Kay Oosterling-4/8/1971-53 years Lynn Blodgett-3/19/1972-52 years Karen Cameron-2/26/1973-51 years Daniel Brennessel-6/3/1973-51 years Karen Watson-3/25/1974-50 years

If you have others you would like remembered, please call the office at 315-331-2255 or give their names to the Interim Pastor BEFORE Sunday, October 20, 2024.

FALL OPPORTUNITIES:

Interested in a tour? Countryside Travelers is offering the following tours if interested. Call 585-289-1071 if interested. Tours leave from Topps Plaza Clifton Springs.

Tuesday, October 15: Fall Foliage and History of Letchworth State Park. Spend the day in exploring one of the most scenically magnificent areas in the eastern U.S., renowned as the "Grand Canyon of the East." On your guided tour of Letchworth State Park and the Genesse River Gorge you will learn about the area's history and the parks founding at the Pryor Museum and also Mary Jemison's role in New York's history while visiting her cabin and the Seneca Council House. Lunch at the historic Yard of Ale and a tour and cheese tasting at East Hill Creamery complete the amazing Fall day tour!











PPC is working to update our key system.

We hope to make this change is seamless as possible, but we ask for your patience as we move forward.

New keys will allow access to the Maple Court door only. Please let Samantha know if you have any questions. She can be reached in the office 315-331-2255 or by email to parkchurchl 10@gmail.com



OBITUARY: Roger Lewis Johnson, Sr.

Roger Lewis Johnson Sr, age 93, of Barefoot Bay, FL, passed away peacefully on April 7, 2024, with his son, Roger Jr and daughter, Jackie by his side. Roger was born December 22, 1930 in Newark, NY to parents, Edna Lanse and Lewis G Johnson. He was a long-time resident of both Barefoot Bay, Florida and the Newark, NY area. He spent the majority of his life in Newark, NY which he considered his home. He graduated from Newark High School Class of 1948 and subsequently attended St Lawrence University until enlisting in the U.S. Army in 1951. Roger also married High School sweetheart, Elizabeth Burdick in 1951 and returned to Newark to raise his family.

Roger Sr. is survived by his beloved daughter, Jacqueline A Johnson of Newark, NY and Sebastian, FL, his friend and son Roger Jr. (Carol) of Newark, NY and companion Bet Mielbeck of Barefoot Bay, Fl. He is also survived by grandchildren, Jessica Richmond, Mindy Richmond, Bryan Johnson (Lindsay), Jason Johnson (Claire), Colin Johnson (Emily) and Catie Johnson Luckman (Dion) and great-grandchildren Evin(9), Addy (7), Zuri(3), Nya (2), Kientzy(2), Raelyn(1) and twin babies A and B due in May.He was sadly predeceased by his daughter, Victoria Anne Johnson (1972), his first wife, Elizabeth, "Betty" Johnson (1996) and his second wife, Evelyn Cummings Johnson (2008).

Roger loved playing and watching sports of all kinds throughout his entire life. He was an accomplished and much awarded scholar athlete while he attended Newark schools. As a young person, he also greatly enjoyed spending any free time helping his grandparents, Anna and Peter Lanse, on their muck farm in Marion, NY. In high school, Roger met and began dating his future wife, Elizabeth (Betty) Burdick. After graduating from Newark High School in 1948, Roger attended St Lawrence University on an athletic scholarship. He received many accolades, both academic and athletic, while there, including Athlete of the Year. In 1951, his college career was cut short when Roger enlisted and proudly served in the US Army as an intelligence officer for the newly formed C.I.A. He reported to Fort Dix, NJ and was later stationed in Frankfurt Germany.1951 also witnessed his marriage to Elizabeth Burdick. Upon discharge in 1953, Roger and Betty returned to the States to raise their family of 2 daughters, Vicky and Jackie, and 1 son, Roger Jr., in Newark, NY.

Roger loved his family. He was also very sociable. His years in Newark were family oriented and punctuated by much involvement in local clubs and organizations. Most notably he was an active member of the Newark Elks Club, the Newark Country Club and the Park Presbyterian Church. He was a great dancer! He enjoyed playing golf, fishing and boating on Canandaigua Lake, watching his children participate in sports (yes, cheerleading is a sport!), beating everyone at gin rummy, happy hours at the cottage and the camaraderie of many good friends during his life. He continued a family tradition of hard work and entrepreneurship by starting his own transportation company from which he "retired" in 1991 when he fulfilled a life dream of purchasing a home in Florida with his wife, Betty. Roger was a great storyteller and loved regaling his grandchildren with his war stories, athletic endeavors, pranks, travel and dining experiences and of course, his fishing exploits of which there were plenty. While these years were filled with much joy, he also saw great sadness as he said goodbyes to his young daughter, Victoria, and his wife of 43 years, Betty. After Betty's death he found comfort and love with their long-time mutual friend, Evie Cummings. They married in 1997 and thoroughly enjoyed summers on Canandaigua Lake and winters in Barefoot Bay, FL hosting many friends and entertaining all the grandchildren until Evie's death in 2008.

In later years, as Roger's physical health declined, he cultivated his creative side by constructing and painting beautiful and unique birdhouses. A true Renaissance man, he loved to read his Kindle and do puzzles. He continued to keep his mind sharp and even helped his son by performing monthly accounting tasks right up until his death. His later years were most importantly highlighted by the enduring companionship of his special friend, Bet Mielbeck, and the selfless caregiving of his kind and devoted daughter, Jackie.



Newark Community Connections:

<u>Newark Food Pantry:</u> The Newark Food Pantry is located at 301 East Miller Street, Newark, NY 14513. There are many ways to volunteer your time at the Newark Food Closet. All Donations go to support the Newark Food Closet. We do not have paid staff; we are run solely by volunteers. If interested, please contact Lisa Barrett at (315) 332-8582 or (315) 351-6474.

<u>Common Threads</u>: Common Threads is located at 5694 Wood Lane, Newark, NY 14513. It is open 9AM-12:PM every First and Third Saturday of the month. Drop off for clothing is in Park Presbyterian lounge M-W, F from 9AM-4PM. Contact Sarah at shumphrey8008@gmail.com or call 585-409-4667 for more information.

Called to Care:

Park Presbyterian Women are supporting Called to Care; when needed they are supplying new and used bedding and household cleaning supplies. Contact Sue Rowe at srowe918@gmail.com or 845-791-0389 if you are interested in being on a list to help supply items when the need arises. Called to Care, Canandaigua, assists refugee families financially in their first few months with rent, utility payments, and other fees as well as helping them find housing, employment, English classes and provide for food and clothing needs; it also works in partnership with World Relief Western NY. Called to Care, Canandaigua, with its mission to promote and facilitate resettlement of refugees in Canandaigua by providing a support network to help them start a new life, invites interested individuals to join in the rewarding work of welcoming and serving some of the world's most vulnerable. For more information, contact Linda Werts at 315-447-0276.

<u>Family Promise:</u> In the United States, one child out of five lives in poverty. Families with children make up 35% of the people in this country who experience homelessness. Poverty in Wayne County is a persistent and continuing foundation of homelessness. From data provided by school districts in Wayne County, there has been a consistent number of over six hundred homeless children, both pre-school and school-age each year since the 2014-2015 school year. Contact Anne Rogers at 315-879-5478 for more information.

<u>Laurel House:</u> Laurel House is a not-for-profit volunteer community organization in Newark, NY, formed with its first meeting on November 7, 2014, and incorporated in May 2015. The idea of Laurel House, a volunteer-driven home providing free end-of-life care for Wayne County residents and their families, originated decades ago with Jean Cass, a nurse who watched one of her dear friends succumb to a difficult death from breast cancer. Jean's passion for a better way to care for the dying brought about the comfort care home, the House of John in Clifton Springs and was the impetus for doing the same in Newark. While Laurel House Comfort Care provides end-of-life carefree of charge, it costs over \$200,000 to operate the home. Donations are appreciated! To contact them call 315-573-7028.

Survivor Advocacy Center of the Finger Lakes:

The Survivor Advocacy Center of the Finger Lakes' programs for survivors of domestic violence provides shelter and appropriate services for all victims. Their safe dwelling program provides housing for a maximum of fourteen residents. Their programs provide appropriate service for survivors of domestic violence, sexual abuse, stalking, dating violence, bullying, and child abuse regardless of race, creed, color, national origin, secular orientation, gender identity or expression, military status, gender, marital status, or disability. To contact them, call the office at 315-331-1171.

PRAYER LIST:

Please note: If you would like anyone added/deleted from the prayer list, you may call-315-331-2255 or email parkchurch110@gmail.com or interimpastorsfrost2@gmail.com.

Deb Compher, Roxanna Rowe, Sue Rowe, Lila Serapilio (sister of Natalie Lemmon), Sheldon Hayes (cousin of Steve Frost), Mike Hopkins (relations of Marilyn Wilson), James (friend of Scott B), Chris Agletti and Rachel Ide (daughter and son-in-law of Sue Rowe), Deborah Monahan Burleson, Rev. Debbie Grohman, Krystel Harling (former student of Marilyn Wilson), Deanna Side and her granddaughter, Catherine, and her daughter Suzanne, Artemis (7-year-old with cancer), David Wilck, Kert Werts, Cara (daughter of Christine and Henry Stephens), James Cavallero, Braydon Sherman, Karen (Scott Blondell's sister), Debbie O'Sullivan (Scott Blondell), Daniel Allerton, Lisa Praino Babineau, Shannon Greenstein (Steve Frost's daughter), Jan Smith Orville Van Duser (cousin of Marilyn Wilson), Laura Ehle (Debbie and Josh McCrossen's daughter), Jeanne Salisbury, Richard Allen, Aya Gilad-Muth, Kelly Shay Velte, Dan Patsos, Jonathan Oosterling, Stephanie Lang,

ET, Joan Boerman, Connie Winsor, Roger Cox (Christine and Henry's grandson)-on the death of his friend Kyrie Berry (8-year-old), Bill Mitchell (Steve Mitchell's brother), Linda Wood, Katie and Frank Amato (Kris Bald's sister and brother-in-law), Mark Booth, Jeff Barclay, Michael Bauer, and Betty Faro.

We continue our prayers for caregivers and to those needing care: Jeanne and Paul Salisbury, Bonnie and Thurlow Hammond, Ed and Cheryl Lotz, Barbara Brunner, Eileen Burm, Marian Maxwell, Jim and Anne Peck, Lynn Blodgett, Susan Chaffee, Mark Booth, and Debbie and Pat O'Sullivan.

We continue our prayers for all those who grieve, including the friends and family of Bethany Comella, Kay Groover, John Hooper, Shirley Withey, Douglas Sloane, Barb Chappell, Amy Stell, Bob Lootens, Scott Burke, Jim Bush, and Myrtle Gates, Mike Valerio, Amy Quigly, Chris Sauter-Milligan, David Belsey, Peter Matias family on the death of his birth mother, and Kyrie Berry's friends and family, and the friends and family of Thelma Vermeulen, Red Thomson, James DeMay, Edwin Rodriquez, and for Nicky MacCauley on the loss of her friend.

In your mercy, O God, hear the prayers of your people. Amen.



Autumn Prayer:

God of all creation,

You give us the gift of seasons to mark our journey through time. The season of autumn, with its change of colors and falling leaves, reminds us that sometimes things must die and fall away for new life to arise.

Such is the message of the cross—that through death to self we find life in all its richness. In those moments when we experience setbacks or failures, help us to remember that you are with us always, and that there is no failure or sin your love cannot heal. Help us to trust in you and in your promise of new life.



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		1 6PM Webelos Meeting	2 1030AM Quilters 6PM 138 Pack Meeting Pastor out of Office	3	4 1PM Garden Club	5 6PM AA Meeting
6 9AM Choir 10 Worship Service / Communion Peace & Global Witness Offering	7 430PM Chancel Bells 6PM Back 2 Basics	8 4PM Mission Team 6PM Webelos Meeting	9 1030AM Quilters 3PM Fellowship Meeting 6PM 138 Pack Meeting	10	11 6PM Wayne Gem	12 6PM AA Meeting
13 9AM Choir 10 Worship Service	14 12PM PW Meeting 3PM Finance 430PM Chancel Bells 6PM Back 2 Basics Pastor out of Office	15 430PM TIC Meeting (held @ First Baptist) 6PM Webelos Meeting Pastor out of Office	16 10AM DAR Meeting 1030AM Quilters 6PM 138 Pack Meeting 6PM Session Pastor out of Office	17	18 Pastor out of Office	19 6PM AA Meeting
20 9AM Choir 10 Worship Service / 50+ Dish to Pass	21 430PM Chancel Bells 6PM Back 2 Basics	22 6PM Webelos Meeting	23 1030AM Quilters 6PM 138 Pack Meeting	24	25	26 10AM NA Planning 6PM AA Meeting
27 9AM Choir 10 Worship Service—All Saints 1115AM Worship & Music	28 430PM Chancel Bells 6PM Back 2 Basics Parkview Submissions	29 6PM Webelos Meeting	30 1030AM Quilters 6PM 138 Pack Meeting	31		
			2	0	2	4



"Our mission is to make Christ visible by believing, living and sharing the word of God."

"Our vision is to be God's light – a beacon of love, interaction, and guidance in Faith and comfort."



Be sure to check out our Facebook page for a way to see the Sunday Services.

Facebook is at: www.facebook.com\parkchurch110

(Be sure to like and follow to get notifications when we go live.)

Find us on YouTube at https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-PmjX998CQTaJ3EEkSpl6w

Be sure to subscribe and click the notification bell to be told when we upload videos.

